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Mr. Musselman shared the following updates on projects in the Service Depa_rt _m_ e_n�t.--

• Miami Township Riverview Park Basketball and Tennis Court Rebuild- Prodigy
is completing their proposal for this project so they can get it out to bid.

• Miami Township Civic Center water main project- Choice one is planning to
have this out for bid on Oct 14.

• Miami Meadows Pickleball Courts- Schubert estimates that they will be ready to
paint the courts in 2 weeks.

Chief Mills reminded the Board that one of our 2020 police vehicles was involved in an auto 
accident. The other party was faulted for rear-ending our vehicle. Thankfully the officer is 
okay; however, it is believed that the vehicle will be a total loss with a value at about $30,000 -
$35,000. We are still working through estimates and insurance but if our vehicle is totaled, we 
would be a vehicle short for six plus months waiting on 2024 models. Our officers work 12-
hour shifts and each of our 15 vehicles are on the road most of the time. Just losing one car 
could possibly have another running 24 hours per day. 

The insurance will only reimburse us for the value of the totaled vehicle. The police utility 
vehicle is similar to a Ford Explorer, but it is built specifically for police. We have been able to 
locate a 2023 Ford Police Utility vehicle in Van Wert, Ohio for State Bid pricing. It's very 
unusual to find a vehicle like this available. 

The vehicle is priced at $48,659 with freight. We would ask at this point for the entire amount 
to secure the vehicle and the insurance will cover a large po11ion of the cost as reimbursement 
to the Township. 

Ms. Wolff made a motion to approve the purchase of a 2023 Police Utility Vehicle from 
Statewide Ford at a cost not to exceed $48,659, which includes freight, seconded by Mr. Tracy 
and all voted "A YE." 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Ms. Marsha Collier, 1401 Gibson Road, introduced herself and asked for community 
support in her run for Clermont County Recorder this fall. Ms. Collier is a 25-year 
employee of the department. 

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
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